14 August 2023

The Hon Natalie Hutchins MP Minister for Education

Open Letter to the Minister for Education

Dear Minister,

As disability organisations we are deeply concerned about the proposed cuts to Visiting Teachers.

The proposed cuts mean students with disability lose 80+ front line teachers and will be the only students to be directly impacted by budget cost saving measures.

Visiting Teachers have been an integral part of the Victorian education system for more than 40 years. They provide in-classroom support to thousands of students with disability across the state every year.

Visiting Teachers have specialist skills and qualifications that provide essential support to student learning and bolster the inclusive practice of all teachers and schools.

We understand that while some hearing and vision Visiting Teachers will continue, the cuts will still result in less support for students who are Deaf/hard of hearing and those who are Blind/low vision. Students with physical disability, chronic health issues and autism will all be negatively impacted.

We are concerned by comments that Visiting Teachers duplicate newly created roles as part of the Disability Inclusion Reforms. Disability Inclusion represents an investment to address the identified lack of support for students with disability at school. The new Inclusion Outreach Coaches will play an important role in building the capability of schools, but they were never intended to replicate or replace the role of Visiting Teachers.

The proposed cuts are in stark contradiction to the Government's election and budget commitments to better support students with disability.

We call on you to continue the Visiting Teacher program.

Karen Dimmock CEO ACD



Ann Porter AM CEO Aussie Deaf Kids



Megan Prictor
Director Cataract Kids



Madelene Rich President CHARGE Syndrome Australasia



Jeff Smith CEO DANA



Steve Williamson
CEO Deafness Forum Australia



Jim Mullins CEO Amaze



Sally Karandrews CEO Blind Citizens Australia



Kate Holliday Chief Executive Centre for Community Driven Research



Skye Kakoschke-Moore CEO CYDA



Heidi Gregory President Dyslexia Support Victoria



David Wilson CEO Deaf Children Australia



Graeme Shears
CEO Epilepsy Foundation



Monica Ferrie
Chief Executive Officer GSNV



Lesley Jordan CEO Heart Kids



Kaye Scott Chairperson NAATD



Suzanne Robertson
President Parents of Deaf Children



Jan Mumford Executive Director Genetic Alliance Australia



Sean Murray
CEO Mito Foundation



Prof Christine Imms

Apex Australia Chair of Neurodevelopment
and Disability and Director, Healthy

Trajectories Child and Youth Disability

Research Hub



Chris Rehn Chief Executive NextSense



Kris Pierce Founder SCN2A



Heather Renton CEO SWAN



Jackie Gambrell CEO TSA



Emily Sheppard Director Usher Kids



Mija Gwyn Head of YDAS

